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News from LGB 

The switches are set on a route to the fu-
ture ... ALL ABOARD! 

 
Dear LGB Friends, 
 
The switches are set! And we’re ready to go! 
 
In recent days, a lot has been written about the 
future of LGB in  the press and media. The en-
tire model railroad industry has long been fac-
ing difficult times. We have taken many meas-
ures to deal  with this, but unfortunately, we 
could no longer resist the enormous pressure 
we faced. 
 
But now we’re moving again! 
 
This week, we resumed production and ship-
ping. Yes, the switches  are set, but we cannot 
reach our destination without you. We 
need  your orders, placed through your LGB 
retailer. 
 
Just as an electric loco cannot operate without 
current and a steam  loco cannot operate with-
out coal, LGB cannot operate without a  plenti-
ful supply of orders. It’s all in your hands! You 
are at the  controls. Our coworkers  who have 
made a personal commitment to bringing you 
fantastic new LGB items and our acclaimed 
customer  service  will thank you.  Order now!  
Make your Christmas purchases  early so we 
can be sure to fulfill your wishes! 
 
We are sure that our program includes a spe-
cial model you’d love to  have for your LGB lay-
out or showcase. Help us get the train roll-
ing  toward the future of LGB. It’s in your hands! 
 
Remember, play keeps you young. So invest in 
your own rejuvenation  with LGB. As Friedrich 
Schiller once said, “Humans are only fully  hu-
man when they play." We thank you for your 
support and for your loyalty to LGB! 
 
With best wishes, 
Ernst Paul Lehmann Patentwerk 

Phoenix Children’s Hospital 
Here’s what’s new! 

 

Gerry McKenzie had an idea to get the 
grandma’s at PCH interested in the trains.  
He has painted the new F Unit purple and 
dressed it up with the ABTO logo, the PCH 
logo, and a fancy red hat and eyes!   

Oh look!  
There’s 
grandma in 
her red hat 
riding on the 
caboose.  
Gerry always 
has a good 
time enter-
taining the 
kids, families 
and hospital 
staff. 

McCormick-Stillman Railfair. 

The weather’s beautiful now, so if you want to see 
trains, bring some friends, pack up the grandkids 

and come on out to the  
McCormick-Stillman Railfair where the ABTO 

modules will be on display.  
 

  Saturday, October 14 & Sunday, October 15       
10AM- 4 PM 

SE corner of Scottsdale Rd. and Indian Bend 
Pack a picnic or buy a hot dog lunch -  

see you there! 



Is your layout ready for the 2008 Convention? 
 

Here are some criteria for layout selection for the ‘08 convention bus tours: 

water feature, garden plants,  buildings, figures, running trains,  track features 

(bridges, yards, and trestles) and electrical features, i.e. automation. For those 

of you planning to be showing your layout on the bus tours, please review 

your layout with an eye toward these elements. 

ABTO   
Committee Heads 
 
Activities 
  Glenn Sampson 

 
  Jim Kangas 

 
Modules 
  Ennis Thompson 

 
  Denis Conte 

 
Phoenix Children’s Hospital 
  Jerry McKenzie 

 
Banner Desert Hospital 
  Bob Clark 

 
Web Site 
  Mike Lewandowski 
  fun2rr@msn.com 
 

Other Positions 
 
2008 Convention/Club 
Correspondence   
  Mike Lewandowski
  conv_secretary@cox.net 
 
Raffles and prizes and Librarian 
  Tony Vacek 

 
Photo Archivist 
  Jack Slinkard
 
Club Interaction Facilitator 
  Bob Rauperstrauch

 
Publicity 
  Dave Stone 

 
Meeting Host Coordinator 
  Jim Kangas - East Side 

 
  John Meyers - West Side 

 
Shirt, Badge, & Vest Coordinator 
  Jim Snyder 
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If you didn’t make it to the party last year, be sure to 

come this year for a great time, great food, live enter-
tainment, time to socialize and door prizes. 
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17233 N. 45th Ave. - Glendale 

Sunday, December 3 
5:00pm - 9:00pm 

Choice of:  Filet Mignon, Lemon Chicken,  
or Filet of Salmon 

$25.00 each - Send check and dinner selection for 
each person attending to: 
Glenn or Katy Sampson 

All of our railroads are good, but could use a little sprucing up. Not all of 

you will have to jack-hammer your railroad to meet these criteria, but if 

you choose to, this is what you can expect!  A big mess! 
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